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Annual New Sidewalk Program

• Responds to resident requests for sidewalks.
• Goal is to:

• Support and promote Council's strategic plan 
• Increase access to transportation options
• Improve safety for all modes of transportation
• Improve the quality of pedestrian environments 

to support healthy and active lifestyles."
• Support and promote the City of London’s road 

safety strategy ‘Vision Zero’ by offering safe 
mobility options for all individuals.



Items for discussion

The following items will be discussed:
1) 2021 Program Review

• Before and After photos from Buchan Road and 
Coombs Avenue

2) 2022 Program Planned Construction
• Griffith Street, Norman Avenue, Reynolds Road, 

Stephen Street 
• Byron North

• Trafalgar Street
• Kenmore Place

3) 2023 Program Look Ahead



2021 Program Review



2021 Program Review

The 2021 Annual New Sidewalk Program 
successfully installed sidewalks on the following 
streets:
• Buchan Road
• Centre Street
• Coombs Avenue
• Gould Street
• Hillsborough Road
• Laurel Street
• Inverness Avenue



2021 Program



2020 Program Recap

Buchan Road

2021 Program Review



2020 Program Recap2021 Program Review

Before

Buchan Road

After



2020 Program Recap2021 Program Review

Coombs Avenue



2020 Program Recap2021 Program Review

Coombs Avenue



2022 Program 
Planned Construction



2022 Program

The 2022 Annual New Sidewalk Program is 
planning to install sidewalks on the following 
locations:

Location From To
Griffith Street Byron Baseline Road Commissioners Road W
Norman Avenue Griffith Street Reynolds Road
Reynolds Road Norman Avenue Norman Avenue
Norman Avenue Reynolds Road Stephen Street
Stephen Street Byron Baseline Road Springbank Avenue
Trafalgar Street Ascot Street Hudson Drive
Kenmore Place Melsandra Avenue Kipps Lane



2022 Program



Byron North (north half)



Byron North (south half)



Trafalgar Street

Boulevard Sidewalk on
north side



Kenmore Place

Boulevard Sidewalk on east side

This sidewalk follows 
existing alignment and is 
under the streetlights



2022 Projects – Next Steps

The next steps for this year’s sidewalk program 
are as follows:
• Design is finalized

• Bids will be received February 23
• Homeowner letters advising of chosen design 

delivered mid-February
• Anticipated construction between May and 

September 



2023 Program – look ahead



2023 Program

• 2023 Annual New Sidewalk Program has not 
been finalized yet.

• Focus on school areas and locations identified 
through the Neighbourhood Sidewalk 
Connectivity Plan, as well as streets that are a 
higher priority on the New Sidewalk List.

• The New Sidewalk List is being re-evaluated 
using a new scoring system that focuses on 
expected demand, accessibility and safety.



Questions?

If you have any questions regarding the 
sidewalk program, please contact:

John Bos, C.E.T. 
Senior Technologist, 
Transportation Planning & Design 
Email  - jbos@london.ca
Phone - 519-661-2489 x 7348

226-448-2409

mailto:jbos@london.ca
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